Newton, Martin _

To: - Nash Deputy, Joyce

Subject: RE: APPLICATIONS FOR DISPENSATIONS: Housing Governance Review - report to
Community and Children’s Services, Property Investment Board, Barbican
Residential and Policy and Resources Committees in September and October 2018

From: Nash Deputy, Joyce

Sent: 24 August 2018 15:26

To: Newton, Martin <Martin. Newton@mtvoﬂondon gov ule> _

Subject: Re: APPLICATIONS FOR DISPENSATIONS: Housing Governance Review - report to Community and Children’s
Services, Property Investment Board, Barbican Residential and Policy and Rescurces Committees in September and
October 2018 ' )

Dear Martin . _

| wish to apply for dispensation to speak but not vote on Housing issues as | did previously done

| am unable to respond by my IPad to the form and to get.into Guildhall this-coming week. Can you please assist with
this ? | am so sorry about this. -

I will forward also to Greg and Julie-

Many thanks

JCN"

Get Outlook for i0S

From: Mayer, Julie

Sent: Friday, August 24, 2018 2:40:17 PM

Cc: Newton, Martin; Cater; John; Dogra, Natasha; Fraser, George
Subject: APPLICATIONS FOR DISPENSATIONS: Housing Governance Review - report to Community and Children’s
Services, Property Investment Board, Barbican Residential and Policy and Resources Committees in September and
October 2018

To all Members bf Community and Children’s Services. Property Investment Bbard. Barbican Residential and Policy
R mmittees.

Dear Member,

At the meetings of the Community and Children’s Services, Barbican Residential, Policy and Resources and Property
investment Board in September and October, Members will be asked to consider a report on the Housing
Governance Review. We have set up a Dispensations Sub Committee, as early as possible after recess, on 10t
September 2018, to consider any dispensation requests from Members, with a disclosable pecuniary Interest in this
matter, who wish to apply to participate in that item of business.

In order to meet the despatch deadline for this meeting, could we please ask for ény applications for dispensations
by Thursday 30* August, if at all possible. - '

Please email to; martin.newton@cityoflondon.cov.uk. We fully accept that Members may not have an
opportunity to read the report until the first week in September, or some of you may be away until then, and
Members of the Dispensations Sub Committee WI" take this into consideration. Could we also please ask for
applications to be as clear and detailed as possnble, preferably typed, including all information that the Sub
Committee mlght find usefulin reaching its decision.

.Finally, Members are also asked to note the following :



Under section 618 of the Housing Act 1985, a Member of the City Corporation may not vote on a resolution
or question wh:ch Is proposed or arises in pursuance of the Housing Act 1985 or the Housing Associations Act
1585 and relates to land In which they are beneficlally interested. This restriction Is separate from, and runs
parallel to, the relevant provisions of the Locallsm Act 2011. It is not possible to grant a dispensation from
the restriction on voting contained In this section. An example of what this means in practice is that If the
Barbican Residentlal Committee is considering a matter that relates to fand in which a Member has a
beneficial interest, that Member may not vote, by virtue of section 618 of the Housing Act 1985. In addition,
they may only speak on the matter if they have obtained a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011.

if you have any queries please contact Town Clerks or Comptrollers and City Solicitors. Greg Moore will be emailing
you separately in respect of Counsel’s Opinion in respect of dispensations.

Thank you for your attention to these matters and have a good Bank Holiday,

Julie

Julie Mayer | Committee and Member Services Officer
Committee and Member Services Team | Town Clerk's Department
City of London | Guildhali | London EC2V 7HH

Telephone: 020 7332 1410

julie.mayer@cityoflondon.gov.uk | www.citvoflondon.gov.uk




